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MINUTES OF THE CENTRAL AREA JPC MEETING 

 
HELD ON MONDAY 17 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 
 

 
 
1   Minutes of Central Area Joint Policing Sub-Committee held on 11th June 

2018 
 
Agreed. 
 

 

2   Progress on actions agreed at last meeting 
 
Noted 
 

 

3   Presentation on Halloween by Waste Management 
 
Presentation Noted. 
 

 

4   Presentation by An Garda Síochána 
 
Presentation noted. 
 
Supt. Gerry Murphy presented the crime statistics for the year to date and 
compared them to the same period last year. He noted that increases in 
incidences of crime may be linked to greater reporting and due to improved 
support systems encouraging people to come forward. 
 
Members noted the engagement and quick response of An Gardaí. Their 
concerns about continuing anti-social behaviour in specific areas are consistent 
with the Garda report. 
 
Supt. Gerry Murphy provided further details of the new Community Support Van 
and asked for assistance in encouraging greater community engagement. 
 

 

5   Reports a) Policing Forum Report, b) Drugs Task Force Report, c) 
Community Report 
 
Reports noted. 
 

 

6   Annual Work Plan updates 
 
Noted. 
 

 

7   Motion in the names of Councillors Éilis Ryan and Janice Boylan 
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 Motion in the name of Cllrs. Éilis Ryan, Janice Boylan (motion attached) 
 
Cllr. Christy Burke also added his name to this motion. The following clause was 
deleted from the motion by Cllr Éilis Ryan ‘given no charges were brought’ as that 
is no longer applicable.  
 
In response to the motion Superintendent Gerry Murphy can make available to 
the committee a statement by An Garda Commissioner on the 13th September 
2018. He can also report back to the committee with details of ‘lessons learnt’ 
from the incident which is currently being looked at by the Assistant Garda 
Commissioner. This will be a standing item on the agenda for December. 
 
Actions agreed 
 
 

(1) The members of the committee are invited to the Garda Youth Awards on 
the 17th November 2018. 

 
 

(2) Letter to be forwarded to the Drugs Task Force confirming their 
attendance at the meeting of this committee in December. 

 
(3) Letter to be forwarded to An Garda Commissioner wishing him well in his 

new role. 
 

(4) An Gardaí to make available to the committee a statement by An Garda 
Commissioner on the 13th September 2018. 

 
(5) An Gardaí to report back to the committee with details of ‘lessons learnt’ 

from the incident which is currently being looked at by the Assistant Garda 
Commissioner. This will be a standing item on the agenda for December. 

 
 
The next meeting of this Committee is scheduled for Monday 10th December 
September 2018 at 10.00am. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

8   A.O.B.   
 

 

 
Councillor Ray McAdam 
Chairperson 
Monday 17 September 2018 
 
 
 
Attendance: 
 
Members: Members: Members: 
Ray McAdam (Chairperson)   
Irene Bent Janice Boylan Christy Burke 
Superintendent Daniel Flavin Gary Gannon Superintendent Ann Markey 
Superintendent Gerry Murphy Deputy Maureen O'Sullivan Mary Reilly 



3 
 

Eilis Ryan Maire Metcalfe Superintendent Colm Murphy 
 
Officers   
   
 
Apologies:    
Gaye Fagan Mel MacGiobúin Chief Supt. Sean Ward 
 
Non-Members:    
   
 


